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October 28, 2024 

Ms. Martha Guzman 
Regional Administrator 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 9 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA 94105 

and 

Mr. Kenneth S. Fink, MD, MGA, MPH 
Director of Health 
Hawai'i State Department of Health 
1250 Punchbowl Street 
Honolulu, Hawai'i 96801-3378 

Dear Ms. Guzman and Dr. Fink: 

Subject: Renewed Request for Unredacted Information Related to Environmental 
Conditions in the Vicinity of the Red Hill Bulk Fuel Storage Facility (RHBFSF) 

The Honolulu Board of Water Supply (BWS) is in receipt of the joint letter dated October 
17, 2024 from the U.S. EPA and the Hawai'i Department of Health (DOH) (collectively, 
the "Regulatory Agencies") responding to seven letters previously sent by the BWS 
addressing a number of topics related to the U.S. Department of the Navy's (Navy's) 
operations at the RHBFSF and the contamination of the Navy's drinking water 
distribution system. The Regulatory Agencies' letter raises many significant issues to 
which the BWS will respond in detail under separate cover. There is one issue that was 
raised in the October 17 letter, the open and transparent sharing of Navy data, which is 
so critical to the BWS that we felt compelled to address separately. 

The BWS agrees with the Regulatory Agencies that the sharing of all available data, 
including by the Navy, would provide the most complete information for understanding 
the condition of our irreplaceable groundwater aquifer, its flow, and the extent of the 
contamination caused by releases from the RHBFSF. As you know, for far too long the 




